Newbigging Primary Parent Council (NPPC) 
AGM
Monday 30th September 2024 at 15:30pm

Attended- Kellie Smith (Head Teacher), Susan Cameron (Acting PT), Kathryn Foot (Chair), Charis McConnell (Treasurer), Julia Boyle (Secretary), Dawn Binnie, Ruth Walker, Steve Burrows.

Welcome and approval of previous minutes 
Kathryn Foot opens the meeting, welcoming new parents and an introduction to Parent Council and teachers. Previous minutes approved and available from school website. Kathryn gives summary of previous AGM minutes. Most issues dealt with anything outstanding to be highlighted at current meeting.

Matters arising
Connect Parent website
Kathryn raised awareness of Connect (supporting partnerships in education) website. Useful resource for parents to access for advice and training, that may enhance Parent Council and enhance the school community. Lots of information for parents to access.
See Link - https://connect.scot
Forest Schools
[bookmark: _GoBack]Confirmation from Susan and Kellie that Forest Schools with Angus Council will take place again this year which is excellent news. The school will fund using PEF monies and it will take place over an 8week period - dates and times to be confirmed and it will take place at Crombie Park. 

Chair report
Given by Kathryn Foot 
See attached

Treasurer report 
Given by Charis McConnell - funds to date £850.97
Accounts available on request. 

Head Teacher report
Given by Kellie Smith 
See attached 

Parent Council Positions
Kathryn reminds everyone that due to the small numbers, PC roles are difficult to fill. No pressure on anyone to take on roles and all current positions holders are happy to stay and equally happy to step down. 
Chair - Kathryn Foot - nominated by Kellie Smith, seconded by Charis McConnell. 
Treasurer - Charis McConnell - nominated by Kellie Smith, seconded by Kathryn Foot.
Secretary - Julia Boyle - nominated by Kellie Smith, seconded by Charis McConnell.
All others happy to be NPPC members – new parents Ruth and Steve give contact numbers to be added to the NPPC WhatsApp chat. 

Meeting closes at 4.15pm

ATTACHED REPORTS

PC Chair Annual Report 2023-2024
Huge thanks to all members, families, young people, school staff and the wider community for your input and support over another year in our lovely NWB primary. We still continue to work differently to bigger schools but we are always approachable and willing to change and do what is needed to encourage inclusion. In December we said a sad goodbye to acting Head Mrs Jane Waddell and in January we welcomed back our previous Principal Teacher Mrs Kellie Smith into our NWB arms, this time as our new Head teacher. Our summer celebration day in June was a wonderful way to celebrate together with family and friends all the school achievements and thank our retiring teachers Mrs Joyce Gray and Mr Kyle McLean – a huge loss to the school community but a positive reflection on how lucky we have been to have them involved with our school community for such a long time. 

Brief outline of things we’ve supported throughout the last year -

Fundraising - We still have healthy funds left (see treasurer update) so we are still in the lucky position of having less panic about raising money. The tiny number of families in our school community does make big fundraising very difficult, especially in this current financial climate. Families still have opportunities to support the school with their recent wonderful community café events and the NPPC have often supported or match funded when suitable. Alternative funding ideas/support are always appreciated. 

Partnership working (Within the community and shared Headship Monikie school & nursery) - We have continued to retain contact with Monikie PTP and the two Chairs have a good relationship and worked together brilliantly during the recent Head Teacher selection process with Angus Council. Joint ventures have been tricky due to our numbers but both schools have continued to consult each other about discos, fun nights, teacher gifts etc. NWB pupils have had socialising visits to MNK in the past but these were paused due to feedback from NWB pupils. There is still hope the MNK pupils can visit NWB too to increase positive relationships, sociability and pride in their own school.

Discussions, consultation and participation - we’ve been consulted about, kept informed, shared information and often contributed to many policies, plans and surveys such as – PEF funding, School Improvement Plans, Learning for Sustainability, Standards and quality reports, school finances, Rights Respecting School (recent silver ward) and Visions, Values and Aims.
We also have Connect membership (see link in minutes) and support and participate in various parent surveys online. We continue to work with and gain support from the Schools and Learning Parental Engagement officers and myself and the school grounds were even featured in the Angus Council official video for getting involved in Parent Councils. 
We have connected with some new Chairs and committees through the Parent Chair Voice network - attending termly meetings and online forums to stay updated on any new work or developments. The most recent meeting was all about the Angus Education Plan, Scottish Assembly of Parents and Carers and the Parental Engagement Strategy with Jim Hammond, Neil Lowden and Councillor Lynne Devine (organised by Angus Council parental engagement officers Dawn Rennie and Sylvia Breen). 
Continued a good relationship with Angus Council Vibrant Communities youth team and they supported us to invigilate and process our young people achieving Dynamic Youth Awards and Hi5 awards. 
Applied for and successfully received the last local Seagreens grant from the Monikie and Newbigging Community council for the second year and the funds arrived over the summer and have supported the school with gardening resources and funding trips etc.

Parent Volunteering – previous staff were asked for ‘wish list’ items or volunteering opportunities. We have had parents source, transport and build a greenhouse; deliver EpiPen training to staff; lead cookery classes; support alternative pathways (Hi5 awards and Dynamic youth Awards); donate play items; build road tracks (currently under construction!)

Trips & purchases - Continued the tradition of Christmas party presents still being sourced, wrapped and labelled for all pupils. Supplied end of term medals, refreshments and strawberry/raspberry tart making supplies and leaving gifts for Mrs Waddell, Mrs Gray and Mr McLean. Shared costs with MNK and NWB school for various trips and activities including the refreshments, tickets and bus transport throughout the year.  

Social media - continue to encourage families and staff to use social media more. The Facebook page cannot be used due to ex-families refusing to hand over admin, and with the numbers so small we decided the best option was to encourage the use of Dojo and X and the parent/carer NPPC chat on WhatsApp. Good use of social media can keep people up to date with developments in ASN, Mental Health, Education resources, Free period Angus, Angus Council, CONNECT (formerly SPTC) and Parent Chair Voice (Angus). Always eager to hear of anything new!


Head Teacher Report 

-Staffing 
Mr Black has joined us this session and has been with us for 7 weeks now. He is settling in well and getting used to how things work at Newbigging.  
 
School Improvement 
Our School Improvement plan this year has 2 aspects, Learning for sustainability and writing. Writing is continuing from last year with more of a focus at cluster level. Mr Black is working with 2 teachers from other schools to look at moderating the teaching and assessment of writing at Newbigging.  
With regards to learning for sustainability, we will be looking more at outdoor learning with some of the PEF monies being used to continue Forest Schools with the park rangers at Monikie. We will also be looking at improving staff confidence with incorporating UNCRC and global goals into the children’s education and helping them to become global citizens who are empowered to take action about issues that concern them.  
 
School Vision 
Following the introduction of our new values last session (respect, Friendship and Kindness), we will be looking at our school vision this year and trying to develop it along with developing our curriculum rationale.  
 
Finance 
The school fund currently has around £700 in it and we will use some of this to pay for the children to attend the pantomime this year as well as paying for trips related to topic in the coming terms.  
PEF funding is £2187 for the year and this is planned to be spent on RWI software and training, Forest Schools and our contribution to a central fund.  
Community Engagement 
Our community cafe was well attended last week and we made lots of money in donations and door entry fees. This will be added to the school fund. It was lovely to see members of the community attending and for the children to play games with them, as well as Mrs Gray. We received 2 further donations on the afternoon of the cafe from members of the public who had wanted to attend but couldn’t.  
Another way we are hoping to raise the profile of the school is by engaging the children in a community newsletter which would be published termly. This would comprise of articles from the local community being sent in and the children collating this into a newsletter and publishing it.  
We hope to hold a community gardening morning at some point to finish building our raised bed and do some other jobs around the school to improve the school grounds. Details of this will be shared closer to the time.  
 
Engagement with other schools 
Feedback at the community cafe included some comments about engaging the children with bigger schools. This has been something that we have done in the past but following discussions with the children last session, they did not want to continue this and we stopped it. I would be interested in having a further discussion around this now that we have more children in the school.  
 
Initial dates for next term  
Friday 25th Oct – Halloween Disco in Memorial Hall 
Wednesday 30th October – Parents Night (3.40pm onwards) 
Thursday 31st Oct – Spooky lunch for school dinners, Fire brigade visiting with information about Bonfire night.  
Tuesday 5th November – Rugby club offered to pupils after school (held at Monikie for 4 weeks) 
Thursday 7th November – Kodaly sessions start 
Friday 8th November – Golf Club offered to pupils after school (held at Monikie for 4 weeks) 
Wednesday 4th December  - In service day 2 
Thursday 5th December – In service day 3 
Friday 6th December – St Andrews Day holiday 
Friday 13th December – Xmas jumper day and Xmas lunch. 
Wednesday 18th December – Panto @ Websters Theatre Arbroath 
Friday 20th December – End of term gathering in school 
Friday 20th December – Term ends 3pm 


Newbigging Primary Parent Council (NPPC) 
Meeting
Monday 30th September 2024 at 16:15pm

Welcome and approval of previous minutes 
Kathryn Foot opens the meeting and previous minutes approved by KS and CM and available from school website.

School Communication and visibility 
Parents raise concerns that they have not had an opportunity to meet the new teacher, Mr Black. Unfortunate clashing of training dates and school events have meant he has not been in school when events have taken place. Kellie suggests changing the dates for parents evening and bringing that forward so people have an opportunity to meet him sooner. 
Celebrating successes – Kathryn suggests that more is done to promote visibility of school. Contact the local papers more (e.g. Right Respecting School silver award). Kellie raises an idea that perhaps the pupils could be part of a newsletter/paper idea – ask local councils and business and community for news articles and the pupils could create an accessible collation of these. KF mentions her work with Angus Youth Media team and Young Scot and how perhaps this could lead to some peer education/support from them. To be continued/developed. 

Adult volunteering
Discuss adult/parent/carer support. Kathryn highlights to be specific to encourage everyone. Not everyone thinks they can volunteer for volunteering’s sake, but if niche areas specified, they could have more engagement from more people. Have had recent successes with Kathryn and Ruth supporting the pupils to bake for the recent coffee morning. For future consultation. 

Upcoming events/dates
Current dates listed in previous head teacher report. 
Planning underway for Christmas events. Santa to be arranged, Kellie happy to do this for the Christmas Party (if CM contact is not available). End of term gathering suggested for Friday 20th Dec. Trip to Christmas Panto with Monikie Primary at Websters Theatre Arbroath, Wednesday 18th Dec - further details regarding tickets and transport to be confirmed.

AOB
Dawn makes offer to donate barely-used weighted blankets to school – happily accepted.
Parents discuss recent ‘What?’ issue in class. Pupils have reported to parents that if they say ‘what’ 3 times they get ‘punished’. Kellie to look further into the details of this. 


Meeting closed @ 5.20pm
Next meeting to be held on November 13th @ 3.30pm in the school.
Any concerns, suggestions or questions please contact any staff member via Dojo, email or by telephoning Newbigging Primary on 01382 768121. Or contact Newbigging Primary Parent Council (NPPC) directly via email - NPPC.contact@gmail.com
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